Copy /2

THE

GREEN

BEAN

UKLA

The University of Kentucky Librarian's Association plans this year to present programs which will keep us informed of professional developments within our own library system. One of the

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES NEWSLETTER 11/1/74

own library system. One of the big changes being studied and discussed is a proposal to reclassify into the Library of Congress Classification system. The Library of Congress Classification Review Committee has scheduled visits from two knowledgeable librarians on this subject and their presentations will be considered the November program for UKLA.

Following are the details of these programs:

On Tuesday, Nov. 5, Ms. Louise Hall, Head of Reference at the University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill, will speak at 3:00 p.m. in Room 122 of the Classroom Bldg. Then on Friday, Nov. 8, Ms. Mildred Dugas, Head of Technical Services at Ohio University in Athens, Ohio, will speak at 3:00 p.m. in the old Rare Book Room in King Library South.

All librarians, library technician IVs and the Senate Library Committee are invited and urged to attend both these meetings.

UKLA STANDING COMMITTEES FOR 1974/75

Program Committee
Mary Welch, Chair
Susan McCargar
Karin Sandvik
Suzanne O'Neill

Publicity-Publications Committee
Jean Graef, Chair
Larry Greenwood
Jennifer Coffman
Jane White

ACADEMIC PERSONNEL REPORT

Copies of the Academic Personnel Report are available with instructions in the Director's Office. All professional librarians are asked to complete the form and return it to your department head by November 15. Please refer questions concerning any of the information to your department head.

MRAP EVENTS AND CURRENT PROJECTS

1. The Study Team met for an all day session on Oct. 16th at which time we discussed the surveys sent to the Department Heads. Each member of the team had taken an area of the survey and prepared a detailed report for discussion. A summary report will be sent to the Director and the entire staff in the near future.

- 2. The library staff (excluding Dept. Heads) will receive a survey within the next week. This survey will allow the remaining staff to input their concerns and needs to be considered in the MRAP Study.
- 3. The Chairperson, John Bryant, attended an MRAP training session in Washington Oct. 23-25. Attending were the other ARL members under going MRAP this year. Each chairperson presented a detailed description of the progress at their respective institutions. Among other items discussed were the selection of the task forces, identifying areas to study and total staff participation in the study.
- 4. The Study Team is now into the second phase of MRAP in which we are carefully studying the Libraries environment, i.e. its relation to the University, major trends in higher education, the University responses to these trends, and the trends as they effect the Library.

-conserved form of markets on a respect removed a respect of the markets by the conserved of the markets of the conserved of

the first vest was not as all day decains on Coll loth at which at the first edit of the monde. Such standard of the mondest two areas are not to the collection of the mondest part and the transfer of the collection of the collection.

UKLA NEWS ITEMS

"In Atlanta, the Georgia Institute of Technology conducts a course in 'Management Development for Women in Business' in the Department of Continuing Education. This is a course for women ready to move ahead in management and it is designed to emphasize the change in role of the women who are in supervision for the first time. The course will assist women in business to further develop their philosophy of management."

source - Records Management Journal. Vol. XII, no. 3 (Autumn 1974) p. 27. Call number: 651.505/Rs455

Of interest: Fact Book on Education in the South, 1973 and 1974.

Southern Regional Education Board, Atlanta, Georgia, 1974.

Brings together statistics of interest to educators in the south. Topics include population, institutions of higher learning, enrollment and degrees, student finances, institutional finances, faculty, and graduate education. Also included are statistical profiles of each of the southern states. Sources of statistics are given and the booklet is indexed. Call number: 378.155/So88f 1973-74

"In order to build collections systematically and with deliberation we are trying to direct the existing staff into subject bibliography, and to attract librarians with a greater depth of training in various subject fields. We have, for the first time, set up a group of bibliographers to assist the faculty in the process of selection and acquisition. Previously the library was to a large extent dependent on blanket standing orders."

source: University of Georgia Libraries. Annual Report of the Director. 1973-74. Call number: 027.7/G2925

A seminar on writing and publishing by librarians was held on May 24 at Harvard University Libraries. The seminar was planned by a committee of librarians on the staff and dealt with such topics as "What Kind of Writing is Needed from Librarians and What Resources and Assistance are Available" and Practical Aspects of Getting Published." Among the speakers was Karl Nyren, Associate Editor of Library Journal.

source: The Harvard Librarian. Vol. 10, no. 4 (Spring-Summer 1974) page seven. Call number: 027.774/H261

Quantitative Reference Stantards for the University

Just arrived: The Academic Library: Essays in Honor of Guy R. Lyle.

Edited by Evan Ira Farber and Ruth Walling. (Metuchen,
N.J.: Scarecrow, 1974). Call number: 027.7/Ac124f
Included are essays on "College Librarians and the University-Library Syndrome," "The Library and the Library
School: Some Ruminations on Relationships," "Toward

Library," "The Impact of the Subject Specialist Librarian on the Organization and Structure of the Academic Research Library," and others.

Academic Research Library," and others.

Pecords Management Tournal, Vol. XII. no. 3 (autumn XI Coll burbor: 651 505 /Reiss

Fact Book on Education in the South, 1973 and 1974.

Brings togother Statistics of interest to admentics in the south. Topics include population, institutions of higher learning, enrollment and degrees, student fi-

education. Also included are statistical profiles of each of the southern acates. Sources of sintistics are diver end the tookiet is indexed. Call number:

78.195/Sonat 1973-74

Tabrarians with a greater cepth of training in criticus to have, for the first time, set up a group of hib-to sesist the faculty in the process of selection and

mket standard orders."

on writing and mubitshing by Himarians was hold on May 24

vard University Libraries, The seminar was planned by a come of librarians on the chaff and dealt with such topics as "What a writing is veeded from Librarians and Whot Resources and

mond the speakers was Parl Ayren, Associate Editor of Labrary Journal.

Source: The Harvard Exbrarian Vol. 10, no. 4 (Enrinc-Surmer 1971) cage seven. Call numbers 027 714/2061

The Academic Dibrary: Rusays in Honor of Gay R. Lyla.
Edited by Evan Ira Car at and Ruth valing (Netuchen.

1. Screecewy 1974). Call number: 027.7/nel2af

versity-Library Syndrome, "The Library and the Librar School, Some Ruminations on Relationshaps," "Toward